
APPENDIX B 

Honourable Josie Osborne, Minister of Health 

 

1. Support for Foundry Sea to Sky in Pemberton 
 
Background 

Sea to Sky Community Services, lead agency for Foundry Sea to Sky, is 
expanding the program to Pemberton, with services to be delivered from SSCS’ 
future building on Harrow Road. SSCS and the Harrow Road project are well-
positioned to provide in-person support youth facing mental health and addiction 
challenges. Expansion of the program will fill a vital need for youth and their 
families.  The new Foundry centre will draw youth and families from the Village 
and surrounding areas throughout the Squamish-Lillooet Regional District. As 
such, the centre will act as a hub rather than a satellite centre and will need 
adequate funding to support the needs of all those who will access its services.  
 
Request 

The Village of Pemberton is requesting Minister Osborne’s advocacy on behalf of 
the new Foundry Centre in Pemberton and is seeking funding support to ensure 
that the new facility can reach its fullest potential in meeting the needs of those 
needing access its services.  
 
 


